
November 3, 2015

Brent Scully
Owner
Scully Construction
PO Box 132
College Place, WA  99324-0132

Site Name: ABADIE STREET MINI 
STORAGE
Location: 1150 ABADIE ST
County: Walla Walla
Permit No: WAR010616

Action Required: Re-apply for the 2016 Construction Stormwater General Permit

Dear Brent Scully:

You are receiving this letter because our records indicate that you have not re-applied for the 
2016 Construction Stormwater General Permit (CSWGP) which expires on December 31, 
2015. Your current permit and federal stormwater regulations require all existing Permittees 
to re-apply for the CSWGP at least 180 days before it expires. The Department of Ecology 
(Ecology) mailed you the first reminder April 1, 2015 and the second reminder August 31, 
2015.

Please take the time to address this matter. Failure to re-apply for the CSWGP, may result in 
enforcement action including monetary penalties if construction at the site has not been 
completed by December 31, 2015. An instruction page for the online application process is 
enclosed for your convenience.

If you plan to terminate your permit, or have already submitted a Notice of Termination 
(NOT), please be aware that NOTs are subject to an Ecology inspection and must meet the 
criteria of Special Condition 10 of the CSWGP.

If you have questions or believe this letter is in error, please contact:

For City of Seattle; and Kitsap, Pierce, and Thurston Counties:
Josh Klimek – (360) 407-7451 or josh.klimek@ecy.wa.gov

For Island, King, and San Juan Counties:
Clay Keown – (360) 407-6048 or clay.keown@ecy.wa.gov

For Adams, Asotin, Columbia, Ferry, Franklin, Garfield, Grant, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Skagit, 
Snohomish, Spokane, Stevens, Walla Walla, Whatcom, and Whitman Counties:
Shawn Hopkins – (360) 407-6442 or shawn.hopkins@ecy.wa.gov
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For Benton, Chelan, Clallam, Clark, Cowlitz, Douglas, Grays Harbor, Jefferson, Kittitas, 
Klickitat, Lewis, Mason, Okanogan, Pacific, Skamania, Wahkiakum, and Yakima Counties
Joyce Smith – (360) 407-6858 or joyce.smith@ecy.wa.gov.

Please visit the CSWGP webpage for more information:
http://www.ecy/wa.gov/programs/wq/stormwater/construction/Index.html

Sincerely,

Bill Moore, P.E., Manager
Program Development Services Section
Water Quality Program

Enclosure

http://www.ecy/wa.gov/programs/wq/stormwater/construction/Index.html

